
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

October 9, 2025  
 
To Wolf Creek Public Schools Families:   
 
RE: Follow-Up Information for Parents/Guardians 
 
This is a communication to update families on the status of negotiations between the 
Alberta Teachers’ Association (ATA) and the Teachers’ Employer Bargaining Association 
(TEBA).   
 
We have been informed the two parties will be re-engaging in formal negotiations 
starting on Tuesday, October 14, immediately following Thanksgiving, and will be 
assisted by a Mediator.  Knowing this, and knowing once an agreement is reached at 
the table it must also be ratified, it is quite possible schools will remain closed the week 
of October 14-17, 2025.  We remain unable to forecast exactly when classes will 
resume for students, however we wanted to share this information with families now so 
parents/guardians can plan accordingly for next week. 
 
We are hopeful for a positive outcome next week, and the return of students and staff to 
our schools as soon as possible.  More information will be shared as soon as it is 
available.  Thank you for your ongoing patience and understanding during this difficult 
time. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tim De Ruyck 
Superintendent 
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